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MEETING NOTES: January 30, 2019 
  

The meeting was called to order by John King. 
 
Our Guest was future Rotarian 
Arkun Tanju 
 
An Inspirational video showed the 
reception of our gift to Paradise 
Rotary for Campfire victims. 
 

Sunshine: Ted is out. Dave Cutter and Sheldon have 
returned to us. Les and Sharon are recovering from 
accident. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Happy Dollars: Jim Olson mentioned his golf trip. 
Patrice enjoyed a poetry event. Sheldon was happy to 
be back. Tom celebrated good medical test results. 
Tom Huse was happy to be here in warmer weather. 
Bob celebrated his recovery from 
treatment. 
 

Thought for the Day: Patrice 
addressed women’s issues and ways 
and Lady cowboy themes. 
 

Proposed Foundation Gifts: Tom Huse shared the 
potential list of gifts for this year from the Foundation. 
He asked for other ideas including eliminating some 
from the list. Some on the list were established Rotary 
Foundation ones, and others not. 
 

Raffle: Bea and Kerry received free lunches. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

CALENDAR  
Today Fab Five Meeting – Event Center 

Next Week Les Birdsall - Camp Royal 
Candidates 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Upcoming Meetings:  
February 6th:   Annual Fab Five event and will take place at 

the Event Center.  
February 13th:   Valentine’s fellowship theme meeting 
March 13th:   The Alamo Cub will be joining us in a St. 

Patrick’s Day lunch meeting. 
 

PROGRAM 
 

Jeff Matheson, Director of Residential Services, for the 
Golden Rain Foundation updated us 
on the status of their projects. 
Heading the list of completed 
projects were: 

• The new fitness center just 

celebrated its first anniversary and is 

growing in popularity.  

• The Hillside Clubhouse Diablo room renovations 

• Vehicular and pedestrian safety improvements 

• Water reclamation facility study 

Ongoing GRF responsibilities include: 

• The Bus system that has provided 60,000 fleet 
routes and 16,000 dial a ride services by the 12 full 
time busses that go to Safeway and downtown.  

• Supporting 238 clubs  

• Providing Counseling services 

• Golf course support,  

• Fitness center support 

•  Aquatics support  

New projects on the horizon are the golf course 
improvements, the Garden Club entry as well as the 
planned improvements on the Gateway studios. He 
announced the new Technology Services including the 
ability to make ON-LINE reservations, scheduling event 
attendance and many others.  
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